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 KIWANIS MEETING OF October 3, 2022 
 

We had six members — Maria, Anne, Bob R., Eliza, Bob F., and Rick — plus two 
guests — Raquel and Catherine from the YWCA — at lunch today.  The Hyatt 
Regency served flank steak, potatoes, peas, and chocolate cake.  Tell your friends 
to join Kiwanis and come for lunch, it’s the best deal in town! 
 
We started out by expressing club sympathy to Bob Fahres on the recent passing 
of his wife, Anne.   
 
A memorial service for Anne was held last Saturday.  Bob gave a $5 meeting 
contribution to salute the fine work done for the Fahres family by Hansen Family 
Funeral services.  He also told us a heartwarming story about meeting Anne when 
they were both members of the University of Wisconsin marching band in the 
early 1950’s. 
Here is the link to Anne Fahres obituary:  
https://www.greenbaypressgazette.com/obituaries/wis371358 
 
Our music today was (no surprise) “The Packers Fight Song”.  We enjoyed telling 
our guests the song’s history and Rick mentioned that he saw two copies of the 
original 1930’s songbook for sale at Card and Coin in Ashwaubenon.  Perhaps a 
future raffle prize?  Bob F. reminded us that for years we incorrectly sang “bring 
the trophy home to old Green Bay”, but now we have it correct again (thanks to 
his insistence).  It’s bacon! 



 

 
 
 

 

 
Anne has a new job with FEMA that sounds pretty exciting (and important).  Let’s 
hope her travels don’t take her away from many of our meetings!  She donated 
two happy dollars. 
 
Eliza is interning this fall at the YWCA.  She said her job description is “choose 
your own adventure” which gave us all a chuckle.  I don’t remember seeing that 
as an option when I worked at the muffler factory during college.  Thank you, 
Eliza, for bringing Raquel and Catherine to our lunch today! 
 
Our speakers told us about just a few of the many programs available at the 
Greater Green Bay YWCA including their boutique/career clothing store, the 
“Week without Violence “ events coming up in two weeks, and the “TechGYRLS” 
summer program.  In the latter, 33 girls visited a dozen local companies and 
organizations to learn about their services and career opportunities.  We even 
suggested a few local companies that could be good TechGYRL destinations next 
summer (Ann Patteson, your name might have been mentioned). 
 
We noted club member Ben G. being a YMCA employee and that some of us (or 
maybe just one of us … me) thought the two organizations were one and the 
same!  Catherine patiently explained that the YMCA and YWCA are “collaborative, 
but separate “.  Upon which the bell ending our meeting was rung and our guests 
were sincerely thanked. 
 
Next meeting - Monday, October 17 
 
THIS IS IMPORTANT.  OUR NEXT MEETING WILL NOT BE AT THE HYATT REGENCY. 
 
We are meeting at the YMCA building downtown so that we’ll all have a chance to 
see the banner acknowledging our recent donation.  Come to the main lobby at 
235 N. Jefferson Street by noon that day.  There’s a parking ramp on Pine Street 
(very close). 



 

 
 
 

 

 
Our lunch is coming from Jimmy John’s. 
MENU: https://www.jimmyjohns.com/downloadable-files/jj_menu_no_prices.pdf 
 
Give Rick your sub sandwich order as soon as you can.  Call him at 920.366.6163 
or email him at ricktwins87@gmail.com.  Please make this special meeting if you 
can! 
 
By: Rick Satterlee 


